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District A4 2022-2023 
District Governor – Lion Barry Chisholm 
Immediate Past District Governor – Lion Susan Tunnicliffe 
District 1st Vice District Governor – Lion Roxanne Backes 
District 2nd Vice District Governor – Lion Jim Devenny 
Zone 22 Region Chair – Lion James Hall 
Zone 22 East Zone Chair – Lion Dave Campbell 
Multiple District ‘A’ Council Chairman – Lion Larry Irwin 
International President – Lion Patti Hill 
Immediate Past President – Lion Brian Sheehan 
International Director from Canada – Lion Allen Snider 
------------------------------------------------------ 

District A-4   ~   Ontario & Quebec Canada 
Gananoque to Alexandria, Ottawa to Petawawa, Chalk River, Barry's Bay Ontario Low, Bryson, Buckingham, Cantley, 

Aylmer, Pontiac, Chapeau, Shawville, Quyon, Quebec 
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Completed Meetings/Events & Coming Up 
 
July 1st – Canada Day Pancake Breakfast  
July 6th – Director’s Meeting 
July 8th – Regular Meeting (no dinner) 
 
August 3rd – Director’s Meeting  
August 5th & 6th – BBQ Trailer at the Beckwith Goodwood Music Festival 
August 10th – Regular meeting (no dinner) 
August 19th – Club BBQ at Lion Bill’s House 
August 26th – BBQ at the Rotary Club Arts & Tarts Festival 
 
(Note: no general meetings on July 27th or August 24th) 
 
Coming soon – eyeglass campaign! Details to follow. 
Looking forward to seeing everyone at the meetings and events. 
 

  

 

Arnprior Lions News 
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 Hosted a July 1st pancake, bean, and sausage breakfast at the Nick Smith 
Centre! Great turnout! Then the club headed to the park with the BBQ trailer. 
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Our club (along with the Lionettes), donated a fridge to the Arnprior Food 
Bank!  
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Partnered with the Men’s Shed in Arnprior ad assisted them to pack and send 
toys to families with children that lost so much in the Nova Scotia floods. What 
a heart-warming moment. 
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Message from our District A-4 Governor Lion Barry 
Chisholm….. 

Hello Arnprior Lions! 

I send you greetings and thank you for all that you do in your community. 

I look forward to working with the Arnprior Lions Club throughout the coming 
year. 

In terms of District Goals, I would like to see our Clubs engage in the following initiatives. 

Membership Growth: Our own Dr Patti Hill, the first Canadian woman to be our International 
President, has kick off Mission 1.5. She is asking all global Lions to focus on Membership. New 
Members to revitalizing Clubs, New Clubs, and retention of current members. The goal is 1.5 million 
members globally by June 30, 2027. 

Vision Screening: We are partnering with ONESIGHT Foundation, to increase our Vision Screening, in 
A-4. They will negotiate with the School Boards, set up schools for Screening, do the administrative 
paperwork, supply the necessary equipment. We Lions simply show up for the best part, screening 
the kids. While we’re in the schools, maybe we get a chance to talk to the staff about our other 
youth programs too…. QUEST, Peace Poster, Effective Speaking, Peace Essay. Our commitment is 
to get as many A-4 Lions trained and have them get their police check done. 

LFC Dog Guides: Lets help out the Dog Guide school we help launch 40 years ago. They have 
outgrown their current building and will need to raise 25 million dollars to build the new facility. Add 
a line in your budget to help them out with the new building. They may not be located in A-4, but 
people in A-4 have received dogs from them. 

My friends, I truly hope that you have a great year, make a difference in your community, and 
have fun doing it!!!! 

Barry Chisholm 
District Governor, A-4 
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Arnprior Lionette Executive  
 
President – Hannah O’Connell hdconnell@hotmail.com 
Past President – Hannah O’Connell hdconnell@hotmail.com 
Vice-President – Margie Lagrove margieklimpel2091@gmail.com  
Secretary – Helen Hall hhall1@hotmail.com  
Treasurer – Joan Kelly jekelly1942@gmail.com 
1st Year Director – Madeliene Hill madeleinehillos@gmail.com 
2nd Year Director – Irene Bruce babairene1936@gmail.com 
Penalty Officer – Jocelyn Sutherland Jocelyn.sutherland@yahoo.ca  
 
Arnprior Lionette News  
 
Not very much to report as we are shut down for the Summer.   
 
A very successful 50th Anniversary Celebration took place on June 24th with many friends of old and 
new as well as our Mayor and the wonderful Stittsville Lionette Club.  One of the few Lionette Clubs 
left. We were pleased to have three Charter Members attend this celebration: Lionettes Helen Hall, 
Sheilagh Poole, and Mary Robinson.  A cheque was presented to the Arnprior Public Library towards 
new furniture for the addition to the Library in honour of our Anniversary.  Money was given to the 
Arnprior Lions Club towards a much-needed fridge for the Food Bank.  They now have room to store 
all the fresh produce they receive from the leftovers from the Sunday Farmers Market. 
 
Our Fall Session will start September 5th with much anticipated new fundraisers and events planned. 
 
Lionette Liaison Betty 
 
Take care, 
Lionette Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100009184124548 
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ARNPRIOR LIONS CLUB ROSTER (Starting July 1st, 2022) 
Meetings: Board of Directors – First Thursday of the Month 

Membership Meetings – Second & Fourth Thursday of the Month 

President Lion Michael Collins          
Past President Lion Bill Gardiner (Judy) 
Secretary Lion Don Gougeon (Marge) 
Treasurer Frank Power (Hazel) 
Brenda Bennett (Bobby) 
Bobby Bennett (Brenda)          
Bruce Bidgood (Diana) 
Colleen Campbell (David) 
Dave Campbell 
Wayne Carroll (Kitty) 
Leo Enright (Barbara)              
Dave Furgoch (Amita)          
Ben Gardiner (Bailey) 
Cheryl Grenier 
Marilyn Gunn 
Dave Haines  
Jim Hall (Carla) 
Anita Hart 
Hasler Hayes 
Roger Larabie (Jackie) 
Diana Lynn Larocque (Ray) 
Diana Lavallee (Bruce) 
Peter McCluskey (Bonnie) 
David Olmstead (Marie) 
Shauna Oostendarp  
Sara Smeltzer (Andy) 
Kimberly Telford (Greg) 
Jake Vanderzwet (Valerie) 
Cathy Weckwerth  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mikecollins23@outlook.com 
Gardinerbill29@gmail.com  
dmgougeon@sympatico.ca 
frank.power@sympatico.ca 
candsmeow@sympatico.ca  
bobmf165@gmail.com   
bruce_bidgood@yahoo.ca 
colleen.da.campbell@gmail.com 
camputes@gmail.com  
kwcarroll@live.com         
bhlenright@gmail.com 
furgosh@sympatico.ca 
gardinerben@hotmail.com 
cmgrenier@hotmail.com 
marilyngunn@yahoo.ca 
liondavehaines@gmail.com 
jecf2023@outlook.com 
lionanitahart@gmail.com 
haslerhayessecurity@gmail.com 
rogerlarabie@gmail.com 
laydeedi487@gmail.com 
diana.ginger@hotmail.com 
mccluskeyp@aol.com 
david.olmstead@sympatico.ca 
soostendarp@hotmail.com 
jasper12@hotmail.ca 
havetel1@gmail.com 
javal1961@gmail.com 
vernoncat74@gmail.com                                                                                                                        

(613) 818-2781 
(613) 227-1040 
(613) 623-9892 
(613) 293-7809 
(613) 299-8256 
(343) 544-7131 
(613) 457-5101 
(613) 623-0733 
(613) 620-2306 
(613) 818-2781 
(613) 623-2252 
(613) 623-9121 
(613) 299-5783 
(6130 790-2246 
(613) 266-0626 
(613) 622-5478 
(613) 623-3762 
(204) 333-7622 
(306) 209-6477 
(613) 623-3830 
(613) 433-3761 
(613) 620-5717 
(613) 623-3333 
(613) 623-7524 
(613) 266-2225 
(613) 433-5947 
(613) 880-8989 
(289) 385-2890 
(613) 623-9977  
 

  

 

 

Happy July & August Birthdays 

Judy Gardiner (Lion Bill) – July 7th   
Lion Don Gougeon – July 25th    
Lion Peter McCluskey – July 31st  
Lionette Jocelyn Sutherland – August 15th  
Lion Colleen Campbell – August 27th  
Kitty Carroll (Lion Wayne) – August 28th  

Happy Anniversary 

Lion Leo Enright & Barbara – July 4th 
Lions Colleen & Dave Campbell – July 12th 

Lionette Madeleine Hill & Michael – July 17th 
Lions Brenda & Bobby Bennett – July 21st  
Lion Frank Powers & Hazel – August 28th 

Lion Dave Fergoch & Amita – August 30th 
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District A4 Newsletter: Changing The World and Embrace Change 

International Lions President Dr. Patti Hill wants to change the world through local efforts to make 
our communities more resilient to global challenges, and that is what Lions and Leos do best. To 
meet the growing and evolving needs of our communities, we as Lions and Leos must be ready 
and willing to embrace change and the challenges ahead of us. We must understand and be 
willing to adapt so that we remain relevant in this fast-paced world. I have adopted “Embrace 
Change” as my motto, and like a puzzle piece it fits perfectly with the International President’s 
effort. 

The District A4 Newsletter traditionally provided Club service activity updates and upcoming events 
to all members across the district. This year, under the editorial guidance of Lion Carol Thompson, 
there will be articles and resources offered to Clubs and individual members to help reach the 
International President’s objective “Changing The World.” This year’s newsletter objective is to help 
the District A4’s membership Embrace Change meet our International President goal. 

Newsletter submissions will be requested on an established schedule with friendly reminders calling 
for content. The newsletter will have a new look and feel, and your constructive feedback is always 
appreciated. Given the level of activity and summer holiday season, a late August publication 
date is planned. 

I look forward to this opportunity and to working with you this coming Lions year. 

Yours in Lionism, 

District A4 Governor, Lion Barry Chisholm 
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Lion Colleen Campbell 


